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Newsletter to Nursery Classes and    The Nest - No 2
November 2017
Dear Parents and Carers
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY!

LAST DAY OF TERM FOR THE NURSERY AND NEST– TUESDAY 19TH DECEMBER 2017
NURSERY & NEST RE-OPEN – 

WEDNESDAY 3rd JANUARY 2018.  Please note that if your child is moving up from the Nest into a Nursery class, in order to support a smooth transition, your start date will on Thursday 4th January 2018 for your initial one hour visit.  Class staff from East and South Rooms will be in touch shortly about arrangements beyond your child’s initial one hour visit on the 4th. We really appreciate your support with settling, whilst also being aware that many parents are working.
Important term/Christmas dates for your diary

Put these on your calendar now!
Wednesday 8th November 7.30-8.45pm is Parents evening which is just for Nursery parents, unfortunately we don’t have space in the Rainbow Room to accommodate both Nest and Nursery parents on the same evening so Nest parents will be invited to attend a similar evening in the Spring Term.

Wednesday 22nd November 7.45pm – Parents Social event at Queen Edith’s Pub on Wulfstan Way…Please do come along and meet other parents
Wednesday 6th December – Xmas Story Trail All nursery parents who drop off in the mornings from 8.45, are invited to stay with their children at the start of the session in order to experience a magical Christmas Story Trail together in the garden.  The story trail is repeated at 12.45 if your child starts in the afternoon, or if this is a better time for you to come. The story trail lasts approximately 20-30 minutes and we welcome all families to enjoy this special event.  Nest parents may also join in from 9.00am and again from 1.00pm, no matter what day your child attends the Nest.   An invitation will follow in due course.

 Please may I make you aware that photographs cannot be taken at this event in order to safeguard all children.
Wednesday 6th December – Christmas Raffle
The Governors make Christmas hampers for this event. Raffle tickets will be sold throughout the day and the raffle drawn at 4.00pm.  A list of prize winners will be displayed in the entrance lobby. If you are able to please donate a  for prize for the raffle, e.g. chocolates, wine, Christmas goodies and gifts, can be placed in the red box in the foyer towards the end of November.
Nursery classes: Wednesday 13th December Party Day.  This year’s party day is to include a play by ex-pupils for the Nursery children.
There will also be party food which we will provide for the children. (These events are only for the children and take place in the usual class session).  As The Nest children attend on different days, from Monday 11th December they will be having a Party Week!
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Father Christmas

During the last week of term – Father Christmas will visit the Nursery and Nest classes.  (Don’t tell!  It’s a surprise!). 
Travel to School

We encourage walking, cycling, sharing cars 

etc.  Please do not park in the staff car park, even if you or your children are late, it’s raining, the baby is asleep…. The car park is very small and it is illegal and unsafe to back out on to the roadway.  Please take extra care when crossing the road if you have emerged from between parked cars.  Cars travel fast in Holbrook Road despite the speed limit.  One of our neighbours, who depends on her car, has recently been blocked in by inconsiderate parking.  Please try to allow time to walk some distance rather than park selfishly.
Absences

Children’s regular attendance is very important for continuity and building of relationships.  Please can you phone or tell us if your child is going to be away.  We have to record reasons for absence in the register.  It is vitally important to pick up on time, it helps your children feel secure and helps us plan for the next session or to get home if it is the end of the day. Some children may become very tired at this time of the year – it is absolutely fine to keep them at home for a session.  Please ensure we have an EMERGENCY NUMBER WHERE WE CAN CONTACT YOU.  We will phone you after your child’s 2nd day of absence, if you have not contacted us.  You can leave an answer phone message at anytime (tel: 508766) or email us at office@homerton.cambs.sch.uk
Visiting classes and helping at Homerton
We welcome parents’ visits and help in the Nursery and in The Nest. 
There are 3 different ways in which parents can be involved:

1. You may stay and play with your child in class from the start of the session until 11am in the morning or until 3pm in the afternoon.

2. Share your expertise with your child’s class e.g. play an instrument, cook with a group or share an interest at ‘circle time’

3. We also really value the time you can give to Homerton in helping us with the many and varied tasks we undertake e.g. mending toys, tidying the library, sewing, gardening, organising fundraising etc.

For all of the above please arrange mutually convenient times with your child’s class teacher.

Primary School Admissions – September 2018
The application process for children due to start primary school in September 2018 begins on 16th November 2017.
Please note the closing date for applications for reception class places is 15 January 2018.
If you have any queries, please talk to a member of staff.

Please be aware that everyone must apply for a place for their children, or risk not having a school for their child to go on to.
Roy and Charlie the Homerton dog

Roy, our caretaker, is going to be sitting with his dog Charlie, a PAT (Pets As Therapy) dog, at the end of the corridor for a ‘meet and greet’ session on Tuesday’s from 8.45-9.15, if you and your child would like to go and see them, please do.
Alex Pearson
Acting Head of Centre
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